Minutes of Pupil Voice Meeting held at Dorchester Middle School on Thursday 11th June 2009 1.30 p.m.

Present: Ellen, Jacob, Poppy and Mrs. R. Thomas, D.M.S; Cerys, Thomas, Will and Mrs. J. Taylor, Winterbourne Valley; Alice, Thomas, Amelia, Oli, Mrs. M. Chutter, Cerne Abbas; Caitlin, Megan and Mrs. S. Limmer, Damers;  James, Jess, Robby and Mrs. J. Moger, Prince of Wales.

· Peer Mediation 

Following our last meeting when pupils from Damers  explained Peer Mediation, discussion took place about ways problems are sorted out in our schools. 

D.M.S – Pupils devise and sign their own class charter after discussion on children’s Rights and Responsibilities. A whole school charter is also shared and signed. The idea of trained Peer Mediators has been taken to the school council for discussion.  Discussion will take place during P.S.H.E. lessons.

P.O.W – Year groups have their Rights and Responsibilities charters if arguments take place, pupils are taken to their charter to discuss whether they have done right or wrong.

Cerne Abbas – Classes have class charters linked to Rights and Responsibilities. They also have playground buddies and are discussing the idea of trained Peer Mediators with their school council.

Damers – Have trained Peer Mediators in place.

Winterbourne Valley – Class charters linked to Rights and Responsibilities in place. Circle time is used to discuss problems.

· Transfer Day

DMS explained that Yr. 5 & 8 buddies were making a booklet to be distributed to all Year 4 on Transfer day. Lots of activities were planned for Transfer Day. Year 8 buddies would meet once a week with the new Year 5’s. Buddy letters will be sent out to all Yr. 4 pupils before Transfer Day. Year 4 will be matched with a buddy from Year 7 following information provided from Year 4 teachers about hobbies, likes and dislikes etc. 

· Fund Raising/Charities

Discussion took place on the different ways and charities that were supported by the schools.

P.O.W.-   School Council chooses charities. They recently held a sponsored skipping race on the field in support of the British Heart Foundation raising money for a heart machine.

Damers – Have been supporting a charity for the brother of one of its pupils who has Downes syndrome. They held a readathon, bookstalls and fancy dress days. They have recently sent their old reading scheme to a school in Sierra Leone.

Cerne Abbas – Have supported Red Nose Day and Children in Need charities by wearing their pyjamas to school, non-school uniform days and cake stalls. They have also supported the Harvest For the Hungry charity by filling shoeboxes with gifts for families in Eastern Europe.

Winterbourne Valley -  Have held non-school uniform days and cake stalls for Red Nose Day and Children in Need and also supported the Shoebox appeal.

D.M.S. – Each Year group choose a charity to support for the year e.g. Yr. 5 supported Rowan Cottage and Oxfam. Yr. 6 supported Kingfisher Children’s Ward providing them with a Nintendo Wii and games. Yr.7 are supporting “David” from abroad by raising money to pay for his education. One of the Teachers at the school ran the London Marathon for this charity. Yr. 8 supported the “Children’s Wish” charity, Red Nose Day.  Fundraising ideas included Pyjama day, cake sales, non-uniform day, book sales, toy sales, sponsored walks etc.

P.O.W. Raise money from donations at their Christmas concert and hold sponsored events.

· What helps us to learn/not learn

Discussion took place on the above.  Suggestions on ways the pupils enjoyed learning included quizzes, using whiteboards, using computers not writing as it helps with spelling, school trips to the Cranborne Technology Centre, questionnaires with answers displayed on big posters for all to see, curriculum focused weeks to include trips, Jurassic week/day every class doing various activities e.g. story of Mary Allen, clay fossil making, wool making, artist in residence, visit to Charmouth.outdoor learning weeks including lessons in maths, poetry walk, literacy/drama links, wildlife walk with bug boxes, magnifying glasses, using I.C.T.

· The meeting closed with thanks to all especially Ellen for chairing all meetings so well and keeping them flowing. 

Next meeting will take place on the 24th September at 1.30 p.m. at Winterbourne Valley School. Agenda attached.

 Pupil Voice Meeting to be held at Winterbourne Valley School on Thursday 24th September 2009 at 1.30 p.m.
AGENDA

· Welcome and Election of officers

· Favourite times in school

· Tidy up around school – Litter pick

· Eco schools/wildlife ideas

· What would make our schools a better place

